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CHAIR TAVARES: ... (gavel) ... Will the Planning Committee please come to order. Aloha,
Molokai.
AUDIENCE: Aloha.
CHAIR TAVARES: Our Planning Committee is privileged and honored to be here this evening
and we will be taking up two items which I'll explain later. But first let me introduce the
Members who are here. We have our Council Chair, Riki Hokama; the Molokai
representative here, Mr. Danny Mateo; Mr. Pontanilla; Mr. Kane; and from our staff we
have Scott Jensen and Kim Willenbrink; our secretary is Clarita Balala. We've had some
... a little technical difficulties and part of our luggage didn't make it over with us, but
so as a result we only have one microphone. So when you come up to testify, you have
to get the microphone from me, and then if you'll just step back a little so that you can
address all of the Members and hold the microphone about five or six inches away unless
you have a really soft voice, then you have to hold it really close. You can kind of hear
that whatever it is.
Tonight this is the Planning Committee and we are here to receive testimony on two
issues, PC-12, which is the Transient Vacation Rentals, and PC-16, which is titled,
Controlling Fowl in Residential Areas. So if you are speaking about one or both of them,
you will have three minutes for each item and one minute to conclude. If there are
members in the audience who wish to testify, please sign up with our Committee
members here and let us know your feelings about either or both of those particular
topics. We will be taking a break when I get a high sign from the technician who is
filming for ... Akaku technician. He is filming this meeting on behalf of a non-profit
organization and they are ... actually have hired Akaku to film the proceedings tonight.
So he'll give me a high sign so I'll recess the meeting while they change the tapes.
Okay. The first speaker this evening, Mickey O'Connell and Mickey will be followed by
Patti Gray [sic]. Please state your name for the record and then what issue you're going
to speak about first. Thank you .

. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
MS. O'CONNELL: I'm Mickey O'Connell and I'm going to speak about ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Excuse me, if you can step back and then face us.
- 2-

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 11, 2006

MS. O'CONNELL: I'm Mickey O'Connell. I'm gonna speak about PC-16, the banning of fowl
in residential neighborhoods. Now, about three years ago I bought a home in Ranch
Camp and it will be three Christmases now and if someone had said to me, you know,
there's a lot of roosters in that neighborhood and it'll probably be real noisy, I would
have said, oh, that's not going to bother me. I won't have any problem with that. But,
you know, it really is a bother. The noise is absolutely obnoxious. Night and day, and of
course, it is all night ifthere's a full moon. And you know, I know that raising roosters is
a cultural thing in the Hawaiian Islands. I do understand that, and ... you know, I do
believe that human sacrifice was a cultural thing in the Hawaiian Islands at one time, as
well, but we don't do that anymore, you know. And as far as the roosters are concerned,
I'm going to call them as I see them. They're fighting cocks. I think if you're going to
have farm animals, it might be a good idea to have a farm. Thank you for your time.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Hang on for second in case there are questions. Any questions
from the Members? Okay, not seeing none. Thank you very much. Thank you, Mickey.
Okay, Patti Gray [sic], followed by Frances Feeter.
MS. GUAY: Hi there. I'm Patti Guay. I work for Swenson Real Estate and Dayna Harris is my
Associate Property Manager at Swenson Real Estate and Molokai Vacation Rentals.
Thank you for coming here to, you know, listen to our testimony this evening. I was
wondering if the Board would review some of the issues of the bill if some of the
members of the community have not read or reviewed it because sometimes not
everybody knows what it's about.
CHAIR TAVARES: We want to know your feelings about the vacation rentals. That's all.
MS. GUAY: Okay. Well, we manage over 80 vacation rentals on the island, 21 of which are
homes, private homes, on the island across the island. Some on the east end, some in
town, some on the west side. Only two of them have additional structures where a
caretaker can live or take care of the property. I would say that 100 percent of those
owners that own these homes would not be able to afford a property in Hawaii if it were
not for the income that they receive from the vacation rental. We do hire local cleaning
people, local repair people, we purchase things as often as we can on island from local
vendors to stock these places, whether it's appliances, toiletries,-MS. HARRIS: Yard service.
MS. GUAY: --everything ... yard service, we hire, and we did a tally of that. We did pay
$154,000 in 2005 to local people on island for all these services to accommodate our
vacation rentals. And then we also did the calculation per some of the paperwork that we
got according to the Visitors' Association that trickles down to $1 million ... $1,300,000
of money that would be spent by the number of people in nights that were accommodated
by our vacation rentals. So that would have been the money spent in our local towns for
groceries, on whatever-- 3-
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MS. HARRIS : Just whatever ...
MS. GUAY: --they would have purchased on the island, whether it's rental cars or trinkets to
bring back home for their memories of Molokai. Did you want to say something?
MS. HARRIS: Yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: State your name.
MS. HARRIS: Dayna Harris. Just a couple things that we think about vacation homes that are
really good is that because they're vacation rental homes, we gotta keep 'em up. So they
have to have their yards up, they have to be painted, they have to be really nice. Where if
you do long-term rental, one, there's not a lot of need here, unless you're on HUD, but
the houses usually are maxed out with people and they're rundown, you know, and they
have the chickens, and they have the dogs, and they have the cars. So, on our side we
feel that that's a strength having vacation rentals. What else do we want to point out?
Also, on Molokai I find the people that do come here, they don't want condos. Sixty
percent of our ... stay in homes, I'm sorry, 60 percent stay at homes, 30 percent stay in
condos. You know, their done with going to Kaanapali and that whole thing. So we
accommodate large groups. I don't know if they'd come here if we didn't have homes.
That's another ...
MS. GUAY: Especially the families.
MS. HARRIS: Especially the families that come. You know, they bond and they've got eight
kids. They can't do, you know, two condos. They can't afford it. So they go for one
house. So anyway, we're for it. We hope we can work out something that keep 'em
going on Molokai.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I have a question, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, hold on. We have to do this little going back and forth thing.
Mr. Kane. Come back, please.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Hi. Thank you for your testimony. You talked about if it wasn't
for this, it wouldn't be affordable to stay in Hawaii. Have you broken down because you
folks are managing ... are you managing these homes? So are you saying are the owners
Maui County or Molokai people or are these second homes from someplace else that
were bought and now are being utilized as vacation homes? Can you give us a
breakdown if you have it off the top of your head or at least some idea? Here you go.
Sorry for the inconvenience but that's all we got.
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MS. GUAY: Sure. We have 21 homes that I mentioned. I know off the top of my head-MS. HARRIS: Five are on Molokai.
MS. GUAY: --five of 'em owners are here on Molokai that mayor may not live on the same
property that they own,-MS. HARRIS: Three I think are outer island off the top of my head.
MS. GUAY: --three off island, and then the rest ... the rest would be mainland.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Has there been any effort as far as understanding that vacation
rentals are not currently legal unless you go through a process? Have any of the owners
gone through the process of trying to make them legal?
MS. GUAY: I believe at one point, two or three years ago, some of the owners that were owners
at the time, some of them have changed owners in the last one or two years, but the
owners that owned the homes over three years ago did start the process and were just held
up in red tape and just didn't proceed or follow through.
CHAIR TAVARES: Is your last name spelled G U A Y? Okay. I'm sorry. I thought it was an
"R". Okay. Thank you very much. Any other, oh, any other questions? If not, thank
you. Okay, next is Frances Feeter, to be followed by Debra ... Debra Mapel. Debra ...
there she is.
MS. FEETER: Thank you. Aloha, everyone. Thank you for coming. My name is Frances
Feeter and our daughter owns a property which we manage for her. She built it with the
proposition she and her husband were going to move here. He is an electrician.
Unfortunately, they went through a nasty divorce and so she is trying very hard to keep
her house and so in order to do that she needs to do vacation rental and she plans to move
here when her son gets a little older. Anyway, what I wanted to ask ... I appreciate your
coming over to explain this, too, because I've been completely confused. A few years
ago when they started this permitting, we applied. We went through the whole process
spending over $500 and umpteen hours of my time and had an application in. It was only
two things yet to be completed and John Min came over for a meeting and afterwards
there was all kinds of testimony. I asked ... went up to him, I said, okay, we got this
application in, we're almost done, what should I do 'cause it sounded kind of up in the air
and he said don't do anything so I think they're going to change everything so don't do
anything. So I didn't do anything. So now we've gone through this process and ... but
didn't get a permit. So I'm a little confused about what we're supposed to do now
because we're perfectly happy to apply for the permit. We've always paid our GE and
TAT taxes. We keep very much aware of the neighbors and the upkeep of the house and
so forth. So this is I guess what I want to ask you - what do I do now?
CHAIR TAVARES: Wait.
-5-
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MS. FEETER: Wait? Can ... (laughter) . .. but one thing I think I could point out, too. We
talked to a lot of people and visitors coming to Molokai really like to stay in local
neighborhoods. As you know, we have Hotel Molokai which is a little iffy right now.
We have the Lodge which is a little expensive right now. We have some condominiums
which are okay and that's it. So we have a limited number of accommodations for our
visitors and we have had so many people say, oh, this is wonderful to live in a local
neighborhood. They like the roosters crowing. You know, they really enjoy living with
the locals and the locals have been very nice to our visitors. So that's I guess that's the
main thing I want to say.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any questions? Okay. Thank you very much. Just as a note, I didn't
mention it at the beginning, but when the Committee works on the TVR ordinance, it will
be referred to the Planning Commissions so that the ... all of the Planning Commissions
will also be reviewing and commenting and having hearings regarding the transient
vacation rental ordinance, whatever it may be at the time it comes out of Committee. So
there are still several opportunities to comment and I think when it's ready to get referred
over, we'll know specifically what's in that bill. Because right now there are two
proposals and the Committee has not yet deliberated on it and to look at what will be the
final form of those bills.
Okay, Debra. Sorry, I've messed up, you know, my glasses are fading. I need to go see
the eye doctor.
MS. MAPEL: I think it's my handwriting.... (laughter) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, and then Lori Buchanan will follow.
MS. MAPEL: Thank you. Okay. Good evening. I just saw the notice on the board today and
so I'm not totally prepared but I was a Planning Commissioner ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: State your name.
MS. MAPEL: Oh, I'm Debra Mapel and I was on the Planning Commission at the time we
heard the first two vacation rentals that came through for their Special Use Permit. And
we had more than one meeting. I think we had three meetings about that. And we
realized that we were pretty much gonna have to see 'em on a case by case basis. But the
numbers are huge and I feel sorry for the Commission it's on when that happens. But
each one has an individual personality about it or whatever you want to call it. We
approved those two with the intention that the County was going to do something to
regulate it like really soon and there was a list presented of vacation rentals and I think
that was more like four or five years ago. It's been some time ago. So that's real
disappointing that we didn't get more into a process 'cause people were trying to come in
and get them legal, if you want to call it that.
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So I use vacation rentals. I travel in my work. I travel all three islands and vacation
rentals do have a place. I'm not totally against vacation rentals, but again, it's one of
those things we have to control because it's a good deal and it's taking offlike hotcakes.
And what's happening is people are coming in and buying these single-family dwellings
and turning 'em into vacation rentals and people who are renting are now displaced and
there's no place to live. It's knocking the rental market flat and it increased the price of
rents for people who are renting and that's not really fair. That's not what the purpose of
a vacation rental. It's supposed to be an option for people who are looking for a
temporary residence but it's hurting the people who are looking for permanent residence
as a renter.
We should also besides the numbers that they gave us, like you said, find out how many
of these people are paying their TATs. How many of these properties are paying the
property tax that they're supposed to be paying for having a business and a hotel business
at that? So we're losing a lot of tax monies. Yeah, there's a lot of money in the economy
but the government needs to benefit from this, too, not just the people who bought these
houses. If you can't afford a second home, you can't afford a second home. A lot of us
can't afford a first home. It should subsidize their mortgage. It's not supposed to pay
their house for them. You know, if you can't take a little bit of a loss, you're in the
wrong thing. It's a business, you know. Businesses are not out there to make losses. So
you have to be able to financially support that house and not expect the rentals to pay the
whole thing 'cause it's just ... we know the properties are too high. It's just too high.
You can't charge people that kind of rent.
So there's some problems. Somebody's gonna have to control it. Right now the owners
are controlling this whole thing and that's not right. We had a few ideas when I was on
the Commission. One was that nobody should be allowed to own more than one vacation
rental. You can't make a business out of this. If you want a business, buy a hotel. But if
you want to have one vacation rental, you know, go for it, but ...
MS. WILLENBRINK: Three minutes.
MS. MAPEL: Oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR TAVARES: One more minute.
MS. MAPEL: Okay, one minute. But one of the things we thought was we didn't have a
problem with the person who was living here who had an ohana or a place over their
garage as long as they're here, they're maintaining it, they're responsible for it, whatever
happens is gonna affect them, too. The owners who are not living here should have to
come back so many weeks out of the year so they know their community. They know the
people that are dealing with their clients, you know. It's only fair. That's their
community, too. So those are just a few of the things we came up with, some ways we
can put a little more control on this.
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As far as the chickens go, I will say this real fast.
CHAIR TA VARES: You have three minutes.
MS. MAPEL: Okay. I don't really have a problem with the chickens as long as you don't have
hundreds of 'em. But I live about ten miles out of town. We have like 50 wild chickens.
They don't belong to any of us. So what are you gonna do about the wild chickens? If
you're gonna control chickens in people's yards, you're gonna come catch the 50 in my
yard because they're not all pets. I can tell you that much. There's a lot of wild chickens
running around. There's cows running through my yard. There's dogs running through
my yard. " . (laughing) . .. We got animals here, okay. So again, it's just a matter of
control. What is a point everybody can agree on on the chickens. Okay. Thank you.
Sorry I wasn't more prepared.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any questions for her? Thanks a lot. Okay. Lori Buchanan will be
followed by Julie Lopez.
MS. BUCHANAN: Okay. Aloha and thank you for coming. I'm like Debra. I'm not prepared.
CHAIR TAVARES: Say your name first.
MS. BUCHANAN: I am Lori Buchanan, resident ofMolokai. I'm here to testify on both issues
and we were asking ... there's several of us asking the past day or so for this stuff and so
we're all scrambling over here trying to read and concentrate and listen to everybody.
And I'm used to to this, sitting on the Planning Commission getting last minute things
shoved into your face to read. But basically here it is. I don't agree with this right here
which says the purpose of the draft resolution is to urge, you know, the enforcement
action is only taken against vacation rentals with complaints received and blah, blah,
blah, blah. The whole issue of transient vacation rentals is getting out of hand. I'm like
Debbie. Are they paying their transient taxes? I don't think so. I don't think they should
be in rural communities. I saw another draft reading or whatever it is in here to say that it
would be a permissible use in a rural district. If that is so, then we need to limit the
numbers of those units in one district. And I'm thinking specifically for Molokai where
there's several already on East Molokai, on the shoreline, and we all know who they are
'cause we call 'em up when we get family coming over and we need to use 'em.
I think what prompted the outbreak of vacation rentals on Molokai was the closing of
Kaluakoi Hotel. I think if we go ahead with what is proposed, I think the new plan for
the EC to get Kaluakoi back on line will suffer. I think it's important for Kaluakoi to
come back on line and I think if we get a lot of distractions by transient vacation rentals,
then the hotel occupancy is gonna suffer, and I think that needs to be looked at. I think
... I don't agree with the use in the ag district unless the ag district zoning is changed. I
think that's part of our problem that a lot of our zoning needs to be changed because we
have a lot of ag zoning that maybe should be zoned something else should go to urban
or rural. I think if you go with what and we're going to see it later in a bill, there has to
- 8-
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be more stipulations, the number has to be ... there has to be a number and I hope in the
new General Plan Advisory Committees that are coming up, I hope they look at land use
and I hope that this vacation rental is part of that land use because I'm for some but it
definitely has to have a cutoff point.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Three minutes.
MS. BUCHANAN: Okay, thank you. So you have to have that cutoff point and whoever make
it in the deadline that's fine, they got their vacation rental, and then the rest just no. The
answer is no. You cannot have too much is too much. At what part is it a cumulative
impact and it's hurting you socially.
As for the chickens, I get plenty in my yard that no belong to me, and culturally, we've
learned to live with them. The only part where I would say ... if it becomes a health
hazard. I don't agree with the definitions of fowl being limited to what - geese, chicken,
or whatever. Fowl should mean fowl period. A fowl is a fowl. It's the feathers, it's a
bird, it's something that got feathers, okay. And the reason why that definition shouldn't
be limited to what's defined in there is because I live next to somebody that had a pigeon
coop and my kids got scabies from the pigeons in the pigeon coop next. I want the fowl
to stay fowl in case I need enforcement. We all know we have no enforcement on
Molokai. We can jump up and down all we want and that goes back to the transient
complaints. You can complain but nothing's gonna get done. We have no enforcement
officer. We have no planner. We had budgeted for planner. We don't ... to this day we
still don't have any planner and no one to do enforcement. So as far as chickens, at the
point it becomes a health hazard, we need to do something about it. Just like feral cats
and everything else that turns feral. If it becomes a health hazard, you need to do some
enforcement. Maui County has a good Humane Society. They do a lot of enforcement.
I've seen them in action. They have a good program. Molokai is a chicken island. Like
I said, if you can live with it, you live with it, but if it's a health hazard, then you need to
do something about it. That's all I have to say. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any questions for Lori? Thank you. Next person to testify, Julie Lopez, to
be followed by Arleone and Rich Young.
MS. LOPEZ: Hi, my name is Julie Lopez. Thank you for coming. The reason I'm here is for
vacation rentals but then I think I'll talk a little bit about the chickens, too. First of all, I
think ... one of the things we need to realize that a lot of people are moving here. And if
a place that you buy is zoned for residential, I think they should realize that it's not zoned
for vacation rentals. ArId I think a lot of people are wondering like in certain
neighborhoods maybe there shouldn't be vacation rentals so you should have guidelines
for the area and the environment that a vacation rental should be in. And then you need
also . . . I think if somebody wants to put a vacation rental in your neighborhood, then
they should go around and ask all the neighbors to sign something that it's okay out of
consideration. Like in my neighborhood there's eight homes and a lot of the people are
old timers. They've been here in Molokai forever and I'm not sure they'd want strangers
- 9-
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on their road. I also know that vacation rentals are good because I depend on that
economically 'cause I'm a private chef. So I do cook for a lot of people that corne to
Molokai and stay in these vacation rentals. But it also displaces people so I think we
need guidelines, enforcement. If it's zoned vacation rental or residential, maybe people
should think about it. The realtors need to tell them that it's a residential area and maybe
some of the neighbors don't want to have vacation rentals in their neighborhood and let's
see what else ... and I think the process is important. There needs to be guidelines and
process of what a vacation rental is the entity, the guidelines, how long people can stay,
how many people can stay in a horne, things like that. I think that's really important.
Are they paying the taxes? And if the rental companies, the real estate companies are in
charge, they need to be responsible and make sure that these taxes are being paid.
As for the chickens, like Lori said, it's a cultural thing. This has been country. Where I
live it's zoned ag but there's homes there but it's zoned agriculture. So and we're all
used to the dogs, the cats, the chickens. It's just been part of the thing. And a lot of
people do move in not knowing about the chickens but I don't know how they don't
know when you can hear 'ern all the time. There, you know, when you have a hundred
chickens in your yard, you know they're there. So I just think people need to realize that
and the real estate people maybe they need to explain that this neighborhood has
chickens. You know, they might ... they should know more about the property that
they're selling. So I think that's all I have to say. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any questions? Thank you very much, Julie. Okay. Arleone and Rich
Young will be followed by Stanley Casacio. Tag team effort here.
MS. YOUNG: Tag team, yes ... .(laughter) . .. Aloha maio My name is Arleone. This is Rich
over here. We have a horne on the beach at Kanoa Pond in Kawela. We have twice shut
down the illegal vacation rentals next to us. We have filed written complaints about it
and the units have been shut down. This is a residential area. What's amazing to us is
that the vacation renters have corne horne at two o'clock in the morning. Now this is
after Pau Hana Inn is pau and we can't figure out where are these people corning horne at
2:00 a.m. They also get up at 3:00 a.m. We have had ... it's a three-bedroom unit. We
have had six people staying in the unit, woken up to a barbeque at five-thirty
the
morning and here's everybody standing, singing to the sunrise b arb equing, and
meanwhile we have to get up and go to work. So we are definitely opposed to vacation
rentals in a residential unit. We don't know how they can be controlled, zoning perhaps,
maybe a limit of people. We're unclear ofthat but that's it.
As far as fowl, we have nene. Nene are not classified as fowl by the State Department of
Hawaii or State Department of Land and Natural Resources. They are wild animals.
However, they have ... they are different than chickens or doves or cattle egrets, whereas
they live in the water so they don't have things like scabies. Lori, I'm really sorry for
your family. But I totally agree with, you know, yes, chickens and fowl are cultural. On
the other hand, they do have diseases that are transmissible to humans through their
feather dust. So you have chlamydia which to us humans is a venereal disease that
- 10-
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results in open wounds. We can get that same disease through fowl. So I am very
opposed to having large chicken farms, whatever, within a residential area. When it
comes to ag land, you can't really prevent it. You know, it's a permissible use. But
within a close-knit residential area, I am opposed to things such as raising a large amount
of chickens. Any questions.
CHAIR TAVARES: Is your husband going to say something?
MR. YOUNG: Yes. I'm Rich Young. Thank you for coming. My issue would be a real
difficult job for everybody I think in all these communities to look at as our communities
have grown, and the need to have this entity of people staying ... our friends, our family
in some form of rental is a wonderful thing. From a planning perspective which is what
I'm involved in everyday, I just can't see how we're gonna be able ... ever' be able to
spot zone this. And the first ones in, you know, I'm pulling the ladder up, I got mine, I
got my vacation rental, I've saved my family for the next generations because I got a free
ticket to collect money. I don't believe that's right. I don't know what the answer is.
This is a great contemplation. But I wish I had something to suggest to you tonight but I
don't believe spot zoning this is right and I don't believe the first person in to say, hey, I
want mine, is right. I don't believe it's correct to have ... to change our zoning for
something that you've purchased under good faith as a residential zoned parcel. I don't
believe we can change that zoning without the due process of all the community meetings
and all the processes that we need to go through as a community to change that zoning to
let our community know, guess what, we fill strong that this neighborhood, this street,
this region, whatever it is, deserves to be more ... we're vacation-prone, we want to be
that. And certain neighborhoods have gotten that out of default. They ... there's more
in agreement than more disagreement so nobody's gonna tum anybody in. Alright,
already, I guess that works. For us personally, what my wife said was correct. When it
happens next door to you that gets your blood pressure up ... (change tape) . .. and when
you can't do the things we normally used to do, then it makes a big deal and you want to
call 911. You just can't perceive that that is the right ... that somebody can come to
your neighborhood and disrupt you. If he's not from here, they don't understand, and
that isn't right. So this is a tough issue. I hope that we can come to some agreement. I
do believe that it's an event that ... I mean bed and breakfast under management, under
mom and pop, I live there, I'm gonna take care of you, I'm gonna feed you breakfast, I'm
gonna teach you manners, that's okay by me. But the vacation rental kind of breaks the
rules and before you know it we have a fraternity house and it's not ... it's not respected.
And I ... the fact that you have a resident manager or whatever, if there's an owner there
and there's a complaint, it's gotta stop. It isn't right that we let our people live with it
under that kind of hit and miss target shooting. Thank you. Thank you for coming.
CHAIR TAVARES: I have a question for you. I'll put it on the record. The vacation rental
that's next to you, is the owner there on the property?
MS. YOUNG: No. No, it's managed by local real estate agents and we complain to them also.
Thank you.
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CHAIR TAVARES: Any questions, Members? Okay. Thank you very much. Stanley Casacio,
to be followed by Halona Kaopuiki. I hope I didn't mess up your last name.
MR. CASACIO: No. Actually you did it very, very well. Thank you for hearing me tonight and
introducing myself. My wife, Diane, and I purchased a home on Molokai.
CHAIR TAVARES: State your name for the record.
MR. CASACIO: Stanley Casacio.
CHAIR TAVARES: And face kind of this way.
MR. CASACIO: Yes.
CHAIR TAVARES: This way. The camera's over there.
MR. CASACIO: The camera's over there. Oh, will do that.
CHAIR TAVARES: There you go.
MR. CASACIO: We've been coming to Molokai for over six years and we've been on all the
other islands and we were looking for ultimately the home that we wanted to move to and
an area we wanted to live in. So I'm one of the homeowners that you're talking about
and clearly you have to have the Wisdom of Solomon because there are good legitimate
points being made on all counts and it prefaces that I come from a standpoint that I was a
Vice-Chairman of the Planning Commission for about ten years and I was also a
Commissioner in my area so I understand the conflict that occurs. Of course, you also
have to examine the inalienable rights of the homeowner who has certain rights to do. So
how do you create something that doesn't violate everybody on both sides of the coin.
For ourselves, we do rent our home. I do have a license and I do pay the T and A tax.
That was one of the first things that I did. I handled it . . . Diane and I handled it all
ourselves because we're very specific as to who we rent to. We only want to rent to no
more than four people, preferably couples. We talk to everybody before they ... we even
allow them to use our home. And the only reason why we do do that is we're here close
to three months out of the year and it gets a little bit longer each year. Because we
basically, number one, want to keep the gecko popUlation down because ifthere's no one
living in the house, the geckos kind of come in and take over, and we also do it for
another reason. I'll just read you one . . . two things from people who have left us
comments. One is from a gentleman and his wife, Walt Selmer, my wife and I loved the
old Hawaii of Molokai, don't change anything. And then from Rob Grube, who is a
school teacher in California said, on Molokai we found everything that has been lost in
Maui, please keep the ... please keep your home the same, we love it just being just the
two of us. That incorporates a lot of what I see.
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People come to my house, Diane's and our house, because they don't want caretakers.
They don't want to be in a big resort area. They just want to be left alone and be together
and maybe renew their wedding vows at sunset on the beaches here on Molokai which
you really can't do without 30,000 people looking at you in Maui or Kona. So they do
that because they love Molokai for what it is. The great opportunity with some of the
vacation homes if it's done right and it's managed by the people and they take a feeling
for the island as it is . . . it offers a unique experience to people to see Hawaii as
Mr. Selmer said of 60, 50 years ago. And although we can't stop progress, it will happen,
the right conceptual zoning, the right concerns for the people that need housing, the
people that don't want to wake up at two o'clock in the morning with people partying
outside because they're just going crazy because they love it, but we can create some
good zoning and take care of the homeowners that take care of the properties that help
take care of the island. I have caretakers that are there ... live right down the street. It
costs me thousands of dollars a month to do it because of utilities and making sure the
landscaping is done and making sure someone' s checking the house and everything else
is being kept clean. So I take that investment very seriously because I want it to be my
home. Diane and I want it to be our home. You may have some questions for me. I do
believe that you can create something very beneficial that will answer all the concerns but
I think the vocation ... vacation rentals that are here on the island do offer really good
employment, do offer a lot of opportunities to people, and do create that special thing for
Molokai, and I think that's what I would like to spell out. If you have any questions for
me, you can talk to me about how we manage our people that come in.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you for sharing that with us. Any questions, Members? Okay.
Seeing none. Our next speaker, Halona Kaopuiki, and Halona will be followed by
DeGray Vanderbilt. So if there's anyone else who wishes to testify, please come up and
sign up because DeGray is the last person that signed up to testify. Halona.
MR. KAOPUIKI: Aloha, Council Members. Mahalo to my island. My name Halona Kaopuiki,
born and raised the old Hilo Hospital, on top by
Homestead. I'm a homesteader.
My lot is number 42 ... 431 ... 432. No ... 243. I just like to say that my great
grandparents was Harry and Kameleonalani Kupakaa. My grandparents was James
Naonealaa and Helen Kahaumelani Kupukaa Kaopuiki. So, you know, the history of
Molokai go way back for me and I no like offend nobody over here, you know, these new
kamaainas who just come over here like that, the malihinis rather. You know, I was
listening earlier part they was saying about coming Molokai because this was special to
them. It's special to us, and you know, our lifestyle over here was way back days. I
going talk about the chicken, eh. The chicken, my kupunas when learn the chicken steps
from the ... for hula, that's how they learn, and then the warriors was watching, the
Hawaiian warriors, watched the chicken step to do battle. So we was here. You know,
these guys can go back home where they was born, man. You know, I no like offend
nobody. Real estate was here ... in 1978 when I came back home from Maui, I saw so
much for sale signs on my island I was blowing my mind. They come over here they
think they're helping us buying the land, but they not helping us. You know how much
... in the old days was 18,000 for house and lot. Today's ridiculous. Who coming to my
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island? I can grumble because I been here for generations and centuries my family.
That's how far back I can go back. I don't know how far back these malihinis can go
back. They say they love Molokai. I doubt it. They only looking for the color of green
right now, and you know, they gotta forgive me because I get some friends on Molokai
who are real estaters [sic] but I love them, you know. They born and raised over here. I
know them, but I not trying to offend nobody here. I just trying to protect my lifestyle
here, and I talking for like hundreds of people who live in the bushes like me. They no
like come. If they going come, they going be sharpening their spears and coming here.
So I'm just one of the voices for some of them who live in the bushes. And chicken,
again, was here. We love the chicken. I going home eat chicken cutlet tonight. The ...
my momma them homestead, Kapaakea, right on the beach, we had one big pen when I
was a young boy. We had king pigeons, we had chickens, we had rabbits for eat. Not
only for eat, the chickens they wake us up, man, for go work in our days. So, you know,
these new malihinis over here they gotta realize and they gotta comprehend with our
lifestyle over here. We neva go you guys place where your grandfather stay. . .
(inaudible) . .. you guys. We neva go over there and tell you guys how to live. When
you guys come to my island ...
CHAIR TAVARES: Halona, talk to us.
MR. KAOPUIKI: I like talk to them, too, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, cannot.
MR. KAOPUIKI: But when they come to my island, Council, they gotta malama us. Come sit
down and eat the lepo like us if they saying they love Molokai. I going be over here
forever. I was here forever and I still going be over here. These guys six years, this and
that, they talk about a homeowners rights - I get native rights, Hawaiian rights. But I no
go around town bragging about this, but we do have that. We still with fighting in courts
for about our rights. They gotta realize these lands was my kupunas lands to malama.
We was the stewardships of this land. Today, in this millennium, it's kinda different.
Everything is money. I no need money. All I need is my resources and my aina. That's
all I need, Council Members. So maybe we the minority today on Molokai maybe ...
tonight maybe, but you know, in you guys heart think about that because Maui is lost,
man. Forgive me for saying that, but if you guys was born and raised on Maui, it's all
gone. You no can go Makena and camp before. I get family in Maui. We used to go
Makena camp. Nowadays no can. We used to hunt the turtles. Nowadays you get gates
- no can. We no like Molokai be like that. We just like live like Molokai and they can
come talk to us - these malihinis and we going embrace 'em. And you know, I guess
that's all I got to say. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mahalo. Any questions for Halona? Okay. Thank you. Mahalo.
MR. KAOPUIKI: Okay. Thank you.

- 14-

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County ofMaui

January 11, 2006

CHAIR TAVARES: Our last testifier signed up is DeGray Vanderbilt.
MR. VANDERBILT: Aloha. Welcome to Molokai. Just a note, Halona was trying to speak a
little to the audience, too, and I don't know, it might be good when the Council comes
over here to ... we have what do you call it ... those lecterns that could be set up over
here so people don't have to tum their back to the audience 'cause it's kind of tough to do
that. But anyway ... but you know, one speaker ...
CHAIR TAVARES: State your name.
MR. VANDERBILT: Oh, my name is DeGray Vanderbilt. I've been around here for about 30
years. I don't own any property here but these two bills have hit home a little bit to me
because my daughter's getting evicted out of the long-term rental she's in because it's
being changed into a vacation rental and my grandson raises chickens. So with that
having been said, one testifier got up here and he was really sincere saying the people
that stay here love Molokai for what it is. They don't want to see any change and all of
this stuff and ... but you gotta remember that the local residents here like Molokai like it
is and they don't want to see it changed. As a matter of fact, the local lifestyle on Maui
as Halona was alluding to, excuse me, was alluding to is really suffering. I mean all you
have to do is drive by Kahului Harbor and see that. You see people that are hopeless. No
chance of ever owning a home. On Molokai, the local lifestyle is alive and well and the
local community still is in control over here and that's why they fight so hard. There's
gotta be one place where it's not just open for speculators to just play monopoly with the
island.
And this bill for the ... I don't really understand the whole process because there's some
documents back there like from Alan Arakawa dated 2001 and then there are these
ordinances, one from Bob Carroll and one from the Maui Visitors. I mean how long has
this been going on because nobody on Molokai ... we didn't have these documents here
to go to the office and pick up and it's pretty complex but this talks about putting
vacation rentals on rural land, on ag land, on business land, and having transient
accommodations, two or more houses on some lots, and some of them will be as big
where you can have 24 visitors at a time. That's a small hotel. So this, this ordinance is
way out ofline for anything that might pass on Molokai and I think what you've heard is
that, you know, maybe you gotta live here five, ten years before you can qualify for a
vacation rental. You can only have one per lot. You gotta be on the lot. That's the key.
If you know your neighbors, you're gonna be considerate and if you're on the property
like you have to be on a bed and breakfast, and that's very important. You know, we had
one local fella that you all know, Kip Dunbar, he went through the process and got legal
for two bed and breakfasts which Debbie mentioned earlier and so that was good. But it
says here that the primary objective of this bill is to appropriate balance between
economic development while enhancing the quality of life for the residential
neighborhoods. Well, I don't see how several vacation rentals in the neighborhood are
going to enhance the neighborhood. It would be very hard if you come home after a hard
day's work and you can't blame the people that are coming to visit. They're just have a
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good time and I'd want to stay up 'till two in the morning and I don't know if I could
these days, but I'd try at least if I was on vacation.
MS. WILLENBRINK: Time.
MR. V ANDERBILT: What was that?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Three minutes.
CHAIR TAVARES: Three minutes.
MR. VANDERBILT: So what do I do?
CHAIR TAVARES: You get one minute to conclude.
MR. VANDERBILT: And then I can go into chickens? .. .(laughter) . .. Okay. Alright. So I
just think ...
CHAIR TAVARES: It's four minutes actually.
MR. V ANDERBILT: Huh?
CHAIR TAVARES: It's been four minutes already.
MR. VANDERBILT: Oh, it has?
CHAIR TAVARES: Just finish up on what you're saying.
MR. VANDERBILT: Okay. Well, I won't go into this because I think there's ... this is a good
base document. I'm not quite sure if somebody didn't know what they were testifying on
. . . which document if you . . . if we looked at a document to present to you with
comments, what would be the base document? There's one that Jo Anne submitted and
there's one that Bob submitted. Is there, like on Bill 84, is there a draft bill that you can
make comments on? No? Okay. Alright. Well, anyway I just think ... I just think that
it's a ... this is gonna be a tough thing for Molokai and there's just too many off island
people owning property on Maui and everything else and now on Molokai that need this
just to get some income while they're speculating on the land. But there are some good
people that run bed and breakfasts and some good people that run vacation rentals so
maybe some balance can be set up.
So, but as far as the chickens, Debra brought up who's gonna enforce the chickens.
There are chickens all over the place and we're having trouble getting our Humane
Society off the ground so there's not gonna be anyplace to put the chickens. And ... but
I just think that I don't think you see many local people complaining about the chickens.
It's all people that have moved in. And if you're gonna allow transient rentals on ag land
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and rural land and residential land, the more people that come in, they're not going to be
able to get a night's sleep because they're not used to chickens. But most of you have
lived around chickens and you don't even hear 'em after a while once your ear gets tuned
to 'em. So I would hope that the chicken bill doesn't apply to Molokai but that's up to
you guys. So, but thanks very much for all the time.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any questions for DeGray? Okay. Thank you. We have Judy Caparida,
will be followed by Ken Bare. Hi, Judy.
MS. CAPARIDA: Hi. My name is Judy Caparida and I'm from the East end side of the island
and I really thankful that you folks are here this evening. You know, island is small but
we still get communication gap. We never found out about this until this morning. This
is our third meeting. But anyway I'm glad, anything to do with Molokai I want to be
there. I want to talk about the rentals. For one thing, I would like to have the realtors,
when they sell the place, let them know what's going on in the community. There's a lot
of things about permitting, a lot of things that they have to . . . the buyer has to go
through a lot of this stuff because they go and do their own thing. And you know what,
it's hard for them to know because they jam up the whole thing and everything get on
hold. And for one thing is that, we talking about realtors, if the rules [sic] is you get a
house because you need a house for your family. Why get a house and then later on
sneak in and make it for rental? That is our problem here on the island. They're
supposed to be homes. After a while you see extra, and then first thing you know, we
have a lot of other people coming there. I mean that is not right. If you make the rules,
they want to break it. Why don't we enforce the rules because there's a lot of rules that is
set for Molokai that people don't even know. The buyers don't know. They want to
make swimming pool. Hey, we no more water. What you gonna do, put water inside
your swimming pool? What? Nobody tell them that they have to get a permit for all this.
So our Commissioners on the island have a lot of problems because we all have to go on
site. We go on site nowadays. We go mahaoi now because we no trust nobody. You see
what I'm saying? So you folks as the one from Maui that oversees Molokai that's the
kind of stuff we have going on because Maui give them permission for do this. Hello!
It's not Molokai. That's their
, Mr. Foley. Hello, Mr. Foley, where are you? But
that's the kind of mess we get into. There's a lot of jam ups. I come to every meeting.
Let me tell you I neva like miss this one, man. I was wild in the beginning when I say
they neva tell me nothing about this. Because their thing is to make money. Molokai we
need ... ifus guys can do that, man, we make 'em. But we have to go through the same
rules like all the people. Let me tell you, nothing that you guys do that we no got ...we
don't have to do. We even have a hard time to even put a little shack up. You know, a
little shack for ourselves, no can get permit, and yet, they get permit for all this kind of
stuff. But this is all illegally they are running business.
Okay, number two, is the chickens. Hello, when you move over here, make sure you
know where you buying. No buy blind! No buy where no more water. No buy where
get chickens. Because we have pigs go on ... people raising pigs, they raising that for
their families. And when you buy, make sure that this is not going on in your community
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because the chickens was there before you. There is their culture. We talking about the
Filipinos. Us guys we eat the chickens. The Hawaiians eat the chicken. The Filipinos
they eat 'em. They have their own culture, whatever they do with it. See, that's why
when you come over here, make sure you fit in with the community because the
community ain't gonna change for you. Honey, you just moved in and after a while you
not going hear no cockle doodle dos. You gotta go and find out for yourselves what you
really getting your life into and that's what I needed to share with your guys, that you
know what, Molokai is unique. If you want to come join us, we happy to have you, but
honey, no change us. No change the island because we no like what Maui get. We no
like what Honolulu get. We like what we have because we are contented. If you not
happy, go back home. Thank you.... (appla use from the audience) . ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Ken Bare, to be followed by Christopher Kaawa. I think that's
your last name, Bare?
MR. BARE: Yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MR. BARE: Hello. Thanks for being here. Hard act to follow there. 1'd kind of like to ...
CHAIR TAVARES: State your name for the record.
MR. BARE: Oh, my name's Ken Bare. Been on island here for five or six years. The two
issues to me kind of go hand in hand. Vacation rentals and chickens, yeah, ag land. I
think on this island we have mostly ag land and residential and if a vacation rental comes
down next to me on my ag land and I have a pig farm or a chicken farm or whatever kind
of farm, I think that's gonna be a conflict. And I think ag land ... most people I talk to
on this island in this community want agricultural type things here and protecting ag land
I think is one of the greatest things we can do to save this island in the way it is and the
conflict that can come is substantial. I was involved in a saw mill once on land that was
set aside as timberland. People start moving in, they don't want to hear boards going.
You know, people start moving in, they don't want to hear chickens squawk and they
don't want to smell pig dodo, you know. So in these regulations, think about it, that ag
land should be kept ag land and it may not be party land and I think that's an important
thing to keep in mind here considering how much of this community is ag land. And if it
isn't ag land, then say so. You know, I mean call a spade a spade. And thanks for your
attention there and I appreciate it. Thanks.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Bare. Christopher Kaawa, to be followed by Don
Habron ... Habon. Habon, oh, Habon. Habon, okay.
MR. KAAW A: Aloha. My name is Chris Kaawa. I live up in Hoolehua. I just wanted for let
you folks know that Hoolehua we get ag land and we got residential. They combine the
two together. It's Hawaiian homesteads. Now this residential, we got chickens every
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where. Where you draw the line? Where you going draw the line at? This is country.
This is country. I was born and raised in Honolulu. I moved here. And I no like ... like
Aunty said, I no like nothing have to do with Honolulu. This is Molokai. Molokai is
unique. We gotta keep Molokai - Molokai. This is our last stand right here. This is our
last ... our very last stand and chickens is our staple. I got egg layers and I got fryers
and they all make noise. I no hear anybody grumbling about dogs when dogs bark. Cats
I no hear about when cats ripping our rubbish. And all of a sudden we gotta grumble
about chickens. Chickens was here before me and I pretty sure chickens was here before
you. The chicken going always be around because, you know, I'm pretty sure every
farmer going just tum 'em loose and we going have one problem on our hand. You
know, I don't know too much about the laws and everything but I just came for speak for
the people on Molokai. We got residential where I live and they been putting up with our
chicken noises for years. Nobody complain. This is country. Everywhere you look you
see country. Our island is unique over here and I like keep 'em that way. That's why I
just came over here to say my piece. Aloha.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mahalo. Any questions? Okay. Members, we gotta take about a minute
break while Akaku changes their tape. We're in recess .... (gavel) . ..
RECESS:

7:04 p.m.

RECONVENE:

7:06 p.m.

CHAIR TAVARES: " .(gavel) . .. The meeting please reconvene .... (change tape) . .. Thank
you for that short break. We have Don Habon who will be testifying. We have some
other people signed up. If you have not signed up, please do so. Thank you. State your
name.
MR. HABON: Aloha. I'm Don Habon. I reside in Puaole right off the street from Danny
Mateo. I'm here to talk about the fowl raising in residential area. I raise chickens when I
was small. I know Danny Mateo see me walking the streets with some roosters. And
you know, lucky we live Hawaii. We here ... our fathers, you know, they showed us the
lifestyle, the culture, and this outsiders that coming here, they came here by choice. And
if they don't like the lifestyle we live, then they also have the choice to move back to
where they came from. And I ... lone avid ... I raise all kind birds. Pigeons, I used to
raise, ducks, you know, and that teaches me responsibility to care for them, to nourish
them when they sick, and I believe that the people who raise fowl, any health issue that
get, they going take care of 'em ... take care of the situation before it gets out of hand.
And if that's the concern of these people, besides the noise, then I can speak for them
that, you know, we do take care of the animals and we try to give them the best of health
that we can. That's all I have to say.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions? Thank you very much. Okay. Our next
speaker is Mahea Davis, to be followed by Glenn Teves. Take the mike and back up a
little bit and state your name for the record. Throw me off this Mahea.
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MS. DAVIS: Aloha. Mahea Davis. Kala mai, my voice, I have a cold. Wanted to speak about
the rental ... vacation rental issue and more so on the broader thing of just planning. I'm
a property owner in Kaunakakai. We also have a property that we are . . . have an
interest in in Halawa Valley. I also have property on the Big Island ... family property
that I have an interest in. So I follow the thing about property taxes pretty out of
necessity. Every six months we write a check ... two checks. And part of ... in
discussions with property owners on the Big Island that are country people like us,
Hawaiian families. Some are my ohana. One of the things that they've managed to do
on the Big Island is to look at planning decisions with the best interest of the local
community and families in mind. And just basically, our decisions ... is this decision
going to help nurture and encourage a healthy community? Is this going to help our
families maintain their homes? Is this going to help build the social capital to keep our
communities rural and healthy and happy? I would ask that when you're reviewing the
decision about rural vacation rentals on this island that be taken into consideration.
Property taxes there have been looked at with an eye to basing the taxes on the assessed
value at the time of sale so that people who have been living in their homes for a long
time don't see that increase in property taxes every year, only when the property is sold
and at that value. I would like the Maui County Council to take a look at that as a
possible partial solution. And if people are using their properties for transient
accommodations, they ought to be taxed at a much higher rate instead of that new
evaluation being dumped on me and my neighbors who have nothing to do with their
profits. I think one of the other things that somebody spoke to that I'm in agreement with
is the capacity. How many of these rental . . . vacation rental accommodations or any
other kind of commercial activities can you have in an area before it gets junk? If there
are gonna be local commercial activities and they need to be limited because it's in ag or
it's in conservation, then 1'd like to see the local community families who are running
businesses doing things that they know be the ones to get those licenses. And you know,
residents first. I don't see very many places like Molokai left. So I think really the
decisions need to look very carefully at - is this something that's going to nurture and
help our local community people? Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you, Mahea. Any questions for Mahea?
not, thank you. Glenn
Teves is the next testifier and will be followed by Dwight Kikukawa. We're short of
microphones tonight.
MR. TEVES: Aloha, Council. Nice to see you on Molokai. The issue of vacation rentals ...
CHAIR TAVARES: State your name.
MR. TEVES: Oh, sorry. I haven't done this in a while.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah.
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MR. TEVES: My name is Glenn Teves. I'm a resident of Hoolehua, Molokai. Vacation rentals
are resort type accommodations and belong in resort type zoning. When you start
developing these type of things, you start expanding a household. It impacts on the
individuals adjacent to this property, kuleana, small families, and you have this situation
all over the State. And I know a situation in Hanalei where somebody made this vacation
rental. The house was worth $1 million and families ... a family that lived next door for
generations, over two hundred years, could not afford to pay taxes on their lands because
of the valuation of adjacent activities. This is a critical issue. But more importantly,
agriculture lands are for the production of food and fiber. Resort accommodations do not
produce food or fiber. In fact, they consume food and fiber. This is ... right now I think
if you look at Maui County, Maui County is in gross violation of Chapter 205 of the
Hawaii Revised Statutes relating to land use . . . agriculture land use. And the bottom
line is that if you not growing, you not farming, you don't need a farm dwelling. So all
those so-called farm dwellings up on the mountain over there not producing any food,
paying low taxes, and not paying their fair share of the taxes. And you have these people
with their 7,000,8,000,9,000 square foot lots in Kahului bearing the brunt of tax burdens
in Maui County, and this situation needs to change. If people are not using their land for
agriculture and living on that land, then they should be paying a much, much higher taxes
and cover their fair share. The whole idea behind agriculture land zoning and keeping the
taxes low is it's an investment towards agriculture. The farmers will hire people that
create taxes. They will create product that creates taxes, and in exchange it's an
investment that comes out in the end. If we don't have production on agriCUlture land,
these kind of residences are basically feeding off the rest of the food chain in Maui
County. And this problem needs to be resolved because in Maui County all of a sudden
agriculture land is turned from a resource to a commodity. When your land gets ...
when your land prices go beyond $50,000 an acre or even more than that, you cannot
afford to farm that land anymore. A good example would be the Hokulia Resort
Development in Kona and that the land was priced at $1 million per acre, and that land
will never be able to be used in agriculture, but then again, it may never be lived on, as
well. I was involved in that case and I see these things happening in Maui County that
need to be resolved. The ag zoning, this resort accommodation issue - things that make a
lot of money gotta pay their fair share of the taxes. Thank you very much.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you, Glenn. Any questions for Glenn? If not, thank you,
Mr. Teves. Dwight Kikukawa and Dwight is the last person to have signed up so far. So
if there's any of you who wish to testify, please come forward.
MR. KlKUKAWA: Good evening, ladies and gentlemen of the Committee. I'm relatively new
to this kind of issue but I've been living here ...
CHAIR TAVARES: State your name for the record.
MR. KIKUKAWA: My name is Dwight Kikukawa. I've lived here for 57 years. That's a long
time in my life span but I just want to talk a little bit about the chicken situation. I've
always been around chickens and I know there's a lot of issues about health hazards and
- 21 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 11, 2006

things like that. But I think I speak for a lot of people on the island and a lot of them are
a little bit ashamed to come up and speak their piece. But out there I know I have about
20, 30 people that want to say something but they don't know how to say it. But I just
want to say that this chicken issue should be left on Molokai. You know, the population
on Maui is much greater than here. We're a very local community as you can see from
the speakers prior to myself. But I just want to say that the people that come here, the
newcomers, I don't have anything against them. They're welcome to come here as long
as they try to blend in. I, myself, when I go to the mainland, I try to blend in there. I
know I'm a minority there but I do my very best. As far as these chickens is concerned I
think you can solve something like this with a little cooperation from the community. If
you take a petition and have it signed, I'm very sure you can have several hundred people
that are pro chicken people here and I think they want to leave it like that if it's possible.
If it becomes a health hazard, then go ahead, by all means do something about it. But
other than that, it's a cultural thing and I wish it stays that way. Thank you for your time.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you very much. Okay. Dwight was the last person to testify. I
probably should have stated this at the beginning of the meeting, but the fact that both of
these issues are on Molokai for hearing tonight is mere coincidence. It's not that one is
related to the other. It's these two items are part of a very long agenda in the Planning
Committee and these were the two items that I had said I wanted to bring up while the
Committee ... while I chaired the Committee, but they're not related specifically. Okay.
It's before Maui County. So we have been going around the County to get peoples ideas,
to get their feelings, and their thoughts regarding these two particular issues. So don't
think that it's just kind of been because of Molokai that this item is here. It's the whole
County of Maui. We also for the record have in our binders, petitions that have been
signed by hundreds of Molokai folks in support of keeping things the way they are
regarding the chickens. So, you know, we will be looking at the County of Maui and for
the distinct and unique characteristics of each of the sections of our island. So we will be
taking that into consideration as we deliberate this item later on. So one last chance is
there anyone who has not testified who wishes to testify now? Okay. Seeing nobody
jump up, I want to thank all of you for coming to the meeting and both of these issues
will be coming through your Planning Commissions when they ever do get referred over.
So don't feel like this is your only chance to let your opinions be heard. So stay tuned
and follow us as we discuss both of these issues in our Committee work and also when it
comes to the Planning Commissions .

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
CHAIR TAVARES: Alright, any announcements?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I just wanted to make a comment.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Mr. Kane.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I just wanted to share with you folks
that on Maui, in certain areas of Maui, this issue is much more intense because you get
people who may have the similar view of culture and how they were brought up
generations but they live in one area that is more populated, more dense. And so even
more they trying to fight to hang on to something that is being ... there is an attempt by
people who don't like it to have it taken away. So please understand that it's not ... it's
not any different. There's people on Maui who feel just like the way a lot of people who
testified tonight and in fact it's even ... the height, the level of stress on this issue is a lot
higher. So I just wanted to share that that it's the same thing over here is the same thing
over there and it's just that people who grew up just like you folks who grew up old style
had that kind of background, they feeling like they getting pushed around too. So I just
wanted to make that comment because I thought it was important that you folks know
that Molokai is Molokai but get plenty people on Maui who still feel like, you know
what, Maui is still Maui and it's not like Honolulu. And get guys in Honolulu who still
think like, eh, we still not like the mainland. So it's all relative in other words, yeah,
people still thinking like that. Anyway, just wanted to make a comment. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any other Members have a comment?
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR TAVARES: Ifnot, I want to thank you very much for coming this evening and we'll be
hanging around for a few minutes more. So ifthere's something you forgot to say when
you were here, please corne and share with us. If not, this meeting is adjourned .
. . .(gavel) . ..

ADJOURN:

7:22 p.m.

APPROVED:

CHARMAINE TAVi\RES, Chair
Planning Committee
Transcribed by: Clarita Balala
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